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I. Call to Order   

 

Chairman Dave Williams called the meeting to order at approximately 9:15 a.m. and asked 

the attendees to introduce themselves. A motion was made, seconded, and passed to 

conduct the meeting according to the antitrust guidelines. A motion was made, seconded, 

and passed to approve the minutes of the previous meeting in Washington, DC on 

September 24, 2019.  

 

II. Political Briefing – Missy Edwards, MME Strategies; Richard Sullivan, State Federal 

Strategies 
 

The committee received an update on the current U.S. political climate from TCA’s 

outside lobbyists, Missy Edwards and Richard Sullivan. Edwards and Sullivan focused on 

the congressional accomplishments of 2019, the goals for 2020, and the implications of the 

2020 presidential election. There were no action items as a result of this discussion. 

 

III. Discussion of VMT/MBUF and the I-95 Corridor Coalition program – Trish 

Hendren, I-95 Corridor Coalition 

 

Trish Hendren of the I-95 Corridor Coalition briefed committee members on the work of 

the Coalition on a nationwide vehicle miles traveled (VMT) tax pilot program. She noted 

that, to date, most of the research done has been solely on passenger vehicles, not 

commercial trucks. She asked for all committee members to get involved with the pilot 

program and to provide their input to the I-95 Coalition’s Motor Carrier Working Group.  

 

Committee members noted that Congress is not currently fully informed of all the other 

fees that trucking companies pay, and that the addition of the VMT would be very 

burdensome for the industry. A suggestion was made to solidify the committee’s VMT 

Guidance Document, which had been approved at the last committee meeting, into TCA 

policy. The committee decided to reconvene the VMT Subcommittee to pursue this 

initiative.  

 

IV. Old/New Business   

 



 

 

As there was no old or new business, Chairman Williams requested a motion to adjourn 

the meeting.  A motion was made, and the meeting was adjourned. 

 

V. Adjournment 


